
The Parish Family of 

Saint Mary of Czestochowa Church 

Rectory:  79 South Main Street, Middletown, CT 06457�

Church Entrance: 28 Hubbard Street (GPS Directions)�

�

www.stmarymiddletown.com�

Pastor� � � � Rev. Richard Sliwinski�

Administrative Assistant�� Maureen Czentnar�

Director of Religious Education� Susan Ferraiolo�

Bulletin Editor� � � Maria Furno Appell� �

Website Administrator� � Karen Hoover�

Trustees� � � John J. Ziomek, Sr�

� � � � Susan Sienko�

�

Office Hours� Mon thru Fri� 9:00 am to 1:00 pm�

Telephones� Rectory/Cemetery (860) 347�2365�

� � Fax (860)347�2110�

Email�

Office� �    office@stmarymiddletown.com�

Pastor� �    pastor@stmarymiddletown.com�

Faith Formation�   faithformation@stmarymiddletown.com�

Bulletin��    bulletin@stmarymiddletown.com�

Website��    website@stmarymiddletown.com �

�

St. John Paul II Regional Catholic School�

Mr. Lawrence Fitzgerald, Principal�

87 South Main Street, Middletown�

(860)347�2978 Website: http://www.jpii.org/�

Holy Mass  Schedule�

Monday, Thursday & Friday at 7:30 am�

Wednesday at 6:30 pm�

Saturday Vigil at 4:00 pm�

Sunday at 8:30 am (Polish/ English) & 10:30 am�

�

Confessions�

3:15 pm Saturday or by appointment�

�

Anointing of the Sick�

Please contact the rectory office�

�

Baptism�

By appointment�

�

Wedding�

Arrangements must be made six months in advance�

�

Our Church is equipped with an personal PA system for the 

hearing impaired.  Please ask an usher for assistance.�

We extend a warm welcome to visitors, and hope that you find 

our community a place to nourish your faith. Please introduce 

yourself to the Pastor and call the rectory to register.�



�

�

�

                                 �

�

�

Saturday� September 12�

4:00 pm� +Alice Maseyada (Anniversary)�

� � Offered by Mary Kowaleski�

�

Sunday � September 13�

8:30 am � +Joseph, John & Weronika Pawelczak�

Polish/English� Offered by Mary Pawelczak�

10:30 am� +Antoinette Strycharz�

� � Offered by Susan Sienko�

�

Monday� September 14�

7:30 am� +All Souls in Purgatory�

� � Offered by Irene & Ted Piech�

�

Wednesday� September 16�

6:30 pm� OPEN INTENTIONS�

�

Thursday � September 17�

7:30 am� +Franciszk Tomczak�

� � Offered by Mary Tomczak�

6:00 pm� HOLY HOUR FOR VOCATIONS�

�

Friday� � September 18�                                       

7:30 am� +Rosemary, Frank & Sophie Cichon�

� � Offered by Mary Pawelczak�

�

Saturday� September 19�

4:00 pm� +Andy DiSilvestro�

� � Offered by His Loving Wife & Children�

�

Twenty–Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ September 13, 2020 

The Sanctuary Lamp 

September 13�19�

Is Lit in Prayer of Support for�

PRIESTLY VOCATIONS�

�

Mass Schedule 

Saturday Vigil at 4:00 pm�

Sunday at 8:30 am (Polish/English) & 10:30 am�

Monday, Thursday & Friday at 7:30 am�

Wednesday at 6:30 pm�

Weekly Mass Attendance 

Due to an early publication      

deadline, this week’s attendance 

numbers will be reported next 

week.�

The church capacity is 100 people per 

service with a total of 300  people per 

weekend.�

We are within our safety limits.    

There is plenty of room to safe         

distance in church.�

Come worship with us!�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Catholic Charities stands ready to assist our Community 

with  utility and rental assistance, food, baby needs, SNAP 

(food stamp) enrollments, and other emergency basic 

needs. They are conducting appointments by phone.�

If you need help call:                                                      

Middletown (860) 346�0060�

Prayer shawls are available in the foyer of the church for                       

parishioners to take. Persons needing comfort during this                    

difficult time, or suffering an illness are welcome to take 

one and sign the prayer intention book so that we may                                    

continue to pray for those touched by our ministry.�



�

FAITH FOR THE FUTURE�

Annual Catholic Elementary 

School Collection�

THIS WEEKEND!!�

�

Catholic elementary schools:�

*meet high academic standards�

*support Catholic faith�based values and morals�

*provide our students the opportunity to grow academically   

� and spiritually�

Your financial support is essential to sustain all our Catholic 

elementary schools. We are so grateful for any donation you 

can give during these difficult times. Our students, teachers 

and faculty are extremely appreciative.�

St. John Paul II Regional Catholic School�

87 South Main St, Middletown �

860�347�2978�

�

2020 ACA Update�

�

�

As of August 24th, our parish has donated                 

$16,040.63 or 65.15% of its goal.                                         

13.72% of our parishioners participating�

If you have not made your contribution to the                       

2020 Annual Catholic Appeal “One Faith, One Family” 

please contact 860�886�1928 or online at 

www.norwichdiocesedevelopment.org                                     

THANK YOU EVERYONE FOR YOUR SUPPORT!�

Eucharistic Holy Hour for Vocations�

Join Bishop Michael Cote     �

here at  St. Mary of Czestochowa�

Thursday, September 17, 2020�

 6 to 7 pm.  �

Come pray for those who are called to 

priestly or consecrated religious life.  

Pray for our seminarians and those in 

the process of applying to the Diocese.  

Join our  Diocesan Prayer Team for 

Vocations by emailing                           

vocations@norwichdiocese.net                   

for more details check out our      

website at godcalls.com�

**We Are Going Virtual**�

2020 Norwich Diocesan Women’s                         

CONFERENCE�

October 24, 2020�

9:00 AM to 12:30 PM�

Keynote Speaker:��

Danielle Bean:�

Author of …                                                            

You Are Enough: What Women of the Bible Teach 

You About Your Mission and Worth �

�������

Guest speakers include:�

Sr. Elissa Rinere, C.P., J. C. D.�

Lisa Gulino, D. Min. , Holy Apostles Seminary�

�

If you already registered for the 2020 Women’s          

Conference that was scheduled for March 28, 2020, 

you will automatically be e�mailed a link to               

the virtual conference.�

�

If you would like more                 

information, please contact the             

Office of Faith Events,                   

860�848�2237, ext. 304 or 203�

                                                        

 

 

 

  

A Square and Prayer Ministry  

Now available from the Diocesan Square and Prayer         

Ministry, Individually wrapped, knitted “prayer squares” 

with prayer cards. For distribution to convalescent homes, 

hospitals, etc.. “Prayer squares” are free of charge.�

If you are interested in distributing squares or                  

volunteering your crocheting/ knitting skills�

Please contact Marianne at the Office of Faith Events at �

 860�848�2237 ext. 304 or manicholas@norwichdiocese.net�



What right do we have to limit the amount and degree of         

forgiveness we show to others when we are so desperately in need 

of it ourselves? In not wanting someone who hurt us to downplay 

or forget the gravity of their wrong, we cling to anger, resentment, 

and wrath as a way of maintaining control. It is a way to 

acknowledge and express our deep hurt. We fail to realize that in 

doing so we hold ourselves hostage to these destructive feelings 

and actually become mired in the bondage of sin. All we gain is 

further alienation from ourselves, others, and especially God. We 

are no longer free but tethered to all of this unresolved negativity. 

Don’t we really want to let it go? The fact is that we need to.�

A good self�reflective posture will quickly show us that when the 

shoe is on the other foot and we are the ones in need of for-

giveness, we desire it above anything else. This is especially true 

with our relationship with God. It is hypocritical to want one thing 

for ourselves and something else for another. Yet, many act in 

precisely this way.�

�

Perhaps we think that in offering forgiveness, even for the most 

grievous of wrongs, somehow excuses the person of their wrong 

and makes it almost acceptable. This is what makes revenge,     

retaliation, and punishment so attractive. We see forgiveness as 

being an eraser that easily wipes away the offense without       

consequence. Or, we may believe that in offering forgiveness I 

must somehow forget the wrong and open myself as a victim of 

even greater possible hurts in the future. In fact, forgiving my  

sister or brother of their wrongful actions or attitudes involves 

none of this. It does not erase anything or position me vulnerably 

as a doormat to be walked on.�

�

Forgiveness is an act of freedom that restores honest dialogue, 

shares true, and heartfelt feelings and acknowledges the           

consequences of an action. It admits that the wrong has caused a 

hurt that must be healed and squarely positions responsibility on 

the offender. The act of forgiveness recognizes our sinfulness and 

brokenness. It also admits that the most saintly among us is        

capable of doing very grave and deep harm to another person. It 

sees that we all can be victims of our passions and works in      

progress that deserve unlimited chances to get it right. With      

forgiveness, I release myself from the bonds of negativity and 

pursue a path of restoration, wholeness, and healing. I do not         

forget the wrong nor do I dismiss it. Sometimes, we have to stay 

far away from the one who hurt us. But we can still heal internally 

and be free.�

�

For the one who wants to be forgiven and the one who needs offer 

forgiveness, the journey can be an adventure in learning what 

brought us to this place and what is needed to move forward. This 

is exactly how God treats us. Why would we not want to do the 

same for others?�



�

September 2020 Prayer Intention �                           

Respect for the Planet’s Resources�

In the beginning, God created the earth and everything within it 

and upon it, bearing us in mind all the while: this world was 

made for us. When He created Adam and Eve in His image and 

likeness He said to them                                                                                                   

“Be fertile and multiply; fill the earth and subdue it. Have    

dominion over…all the living creatures.”                                                                                            

This word “subdue” is a strong one; our instinct is to see it in 

terms of crushing some manner of resistance. Some see this as 

God telling  Adam to conquer the wilderness outside of Eden, 

that mankind has a blank check to use the Earth as it sees fit. 

But this is not so: notice what God does in the beginning.    

“The Lord God planted a garden in Eden, in the east, and 

placed there the man whom he had formed,”                                                                                               

Later Scripture tells us that God placed Adam in the garden 

to�“…cultivate and care for it,”.�In other words, the manner in 

which we are commanded to “subdue” and have “dominion” 

over the Earth is to imitate the example God showed Adam 

when He fashioned, from the wilderness, a patch of paradise: 

Adam was meant to make the whole Earth an Eden.                         

We haven’t license to do whatever we want; rather we have the 

responsibility to receive what God has entrusted to our care and 

use it for the fulfilment of our needs, and tend it well, not only 

for the sake of future generations but in honor of the God who 

fashioned all things.                                                                             

Let us use the Earth and everything in it, yes! But let us recall 

what the poet Emerson once wrote “We do not inherit the Earth 

from our ancestors, we borrow it from our children.”�

Jacob Boddicker, SJ                                                                                        

Pope’s Worldwide Prayer Network (USA & Canada)�

�


